

# Hoërskool Marais Viljoen Marais Viljoen High School



P/Sak/Bag X011, Alberton, 1450 h/v/c/o Bodmin & Cradock St, Alberante, 1449 www.maraisviljoen.co.za GPS: S26°16.643′ E28°07.972′ (T): 011 907 9013/4 (F): 011 9071038

23 October 2020 Dear Parent / Guardian

**CIRCULAR 6 (2020)** 

### 1. FIRST PAYMENT OF SCHOOL FEES

At the budget meeting, that was held on Tuesday, 20 October 2020, the first payment of school fees for 2021 was determined at R 2 950, which is payable before, or on, 30 November 2020.

#### 2. ORDERING OF PHOTOS

We are reminding you that the cut off date for ordering school photos is Monday, 2 November 2020.

#### 3. COMPLETION OF DEMERITS AND DETENTION

Due to Covid pandemic, all demerits that were accumulated during term 1, before the lockdown started, will be written off. **Demerits accumulated from 1 September onwards, will be carried over to 2021.** We therefore advise your child to adhere to all school rules, to avoid accumulating demerits during term 4.

## 4. FINAL TESTS

Due to Covid, the format of our exams have changed.

Grade 8 to 11 will not be writing a traditional exam, but standardised tests. All the learners have already received their test timetables as well as the times. They have also received their demarcations in all the subjects, so that they can use the holiday to start preparing. They will only come in to write the tests and have to go home after the session has expired. Please check your child's timetable on D6 carefully to make sure that you are fully aware of the times that they have to be dropped off at school and picked up again. Learners have to be seated 30 minutes before the test commences and scanning will start 45 minutes before the seating time.

There are days when grade 10's and 11's write 2 sessions. They are allowed to leave the premises after the first session and return again for the second session.

Everyone, except he grade 12's, will enter at the Seeger gate and exit at the Craddock Street gate at the top.

Learners will write in full school uniform and all school rules and Covid rules will still apply. Text books will be handed in on the day of the last test in the specific subject. Please ensure that your child hands in the text book, as a fine of R300 has to be paid for every text book that the learner does not hand in in order for us to replace the text book.

Learners will receive all relevant information plus venues on 3 November.

Kind regards

MARTIE HEYSTEK PRINCIPAL

LEADER IN COMPREHENSIVE EDUCATION